
JAMES MADISON MIDDLE SCHOOL 
Bridging the Digital Gap   

 

Verizon Wireless has identified a gap in wireless coverage and service in your community. Verizon 

Wireless and Milestone Communications are preparing to file an application for a wireless 

telecommunications facility at the James Madison Middle School located at 7300 Woodyard Road, 

Upper Marlboro, MD.  The proposal is for a 130’ monopole on the northern side of the School property, 

east of the existing parking lot. The location was selected in consultation with representatives from 

Prince  George’s  County  Public  Schools.  The  facility  requires  ground  equipment  to  operate.    The  

equipment will be located in a fenced and gated 50’  x  50’  compound at the base of the monopole and 

surrounded by an 8ʹ′  solid  wood  fence. The line of trees on the northern side of the property near the 

proposed location will provide some natural screening. The proposed site will not interfere with the 

School’s  use  of  the  property  and  is  a  permitted  use  of  the  property,  subject  to  the  setback  and  

landscaping  requirements  of  the  Prince  George’s  County  Zoning  Code.    Please visit the website 

www.madisonmswireless.com  for more information regarding this proposal.  

A community meeting to discuss this proposed facility will be held on Thursday, September 11, 2014 at 

the Melwood Church of the Nazarene, 6906 Woodyard Road, Upper Marlboro, MD from 7 PM to 8 PM.  

Please visit the website www.madisonmswireless.com for schedule updates and notifications or contact 

Maureen Smith at 703-268-5093 for additional information.  

 


